

# TE KURA O HATO HOHEPA TE KĀMURA

St Joseph's Catholic School

# Pānui #1 - 10 February 2020

# Tumuaki Message...

Nāu mai, hou mai ki te kura. Ko te manako ia, kua piki te ora ā kua rite koutou mō tēnei wahanga tuatahi nei, he nui ngā mahi e haere ake nei.

#### **Kura News**

# **Start of Year Information**

The start of the new year is always an exciting time for tamariki. Some gentle reminders for whānau to help your tamariki have the best start to kura. Please check your children have the correct uniform. Shorts and polo shirt with our kura logo, no long pants or jerseys with this hot weather.

School bags need to be an appropriate size, big enough to hold their pouaka kai, books and clothing.

We are a 'Para Kore' school and we are encouraging all our whānau to help us reduce landfill rubbish coming to kura. That means, eliminating (where possible) all kai packaged in foil and plastic from your children's pouaka kai. Thanks to whānau who are making this change. As always, your our support is appreciated.

### Term 1 dates

The kura calendar has been updated. Please check our website for Term 1 events. Remember you can also upload the website to your device.

The link for our website is <a href="https://www.tekamura.school.nz/">https://www.tekamura.school.nz/</a>

Waka Ama and Swimming start this week. Tamariki need to bring their swimming gear on Tuesday and Wednesday.

# **Reports**

If you did not receive an end of year report, these will be sent home this week.

# **New Enrolments**

Please request an enrolment pack from the office. An appointment for whānau to meet with Pā Anthony will be made as per our enrolment policy.

#### Meetings

There is a BoT hui this Wednesday 12 February at 3:30 pm.

There is a whānau hui this Thursday 13 February at 4:30 pm. It is extremely important that every whānau attends. Please bring a plate along to share.

# **Stationery**

All new stationery has been purchased and are ready for the students. Books will not need to be covered this year.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office.

Ngā manaakitanga o te wā Whāea Mereana Tumuaki